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Misr work together to support private
businesses and speed up the recovery
of SMEs from COVID-19
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€425 million to support Egyptian SMEs and mid-caps, boosting their
ability to drive the economic recovery
Part of Team Europe response to the coronavirus crisis

The European Investment Bank is providing Banque Misr with a €425 million
credit line to support Egyptian private small and medium-sized enterprises
that have been impacted by the coronavirus pandemic, and boost their ability
to lead the economic recovery in the country. The credit line will finance
investment projects, as well as working capital needs, in productive and
service sectors, thus sustaining growth and employment while helping to
mitigate the economic and social impact of the COVID-19 crisis.

The EIB financing forms part of the EIB contribution to the Team Europe
response to the COVID-19 crisis in the European Union partner countries. It
is consistent with the objectives of the External Lending Mandate (2014-2020)
and the EU cooperation with Egypt as set out in the EU Single Support
Framework for Egypt for the period 2017-2020, as well as the EU-Egypt

http://www.government-world.com/egypt-team-europe-eib-and-banque-misr-work-together-to-support-private-businesses-and-speed-up-the-recovery-of-smes-from-covid-19/
http://www.government-world.com/egypt-team-europe-eib-and-banque-misr-work-together-to-support-private-businesses-and-speed-up-the-recovery-of-smes-from-covid-19/
http://www.government-world.com/egypt-team-europe-eib-and-banque-misr-work-together-to-support-private-businesses-and-speed-up-the-recovery-of-smes-from-covid-19/
http://www.government-world.com/egypt-team-europe-eib-and-banque-misr-work-together-to-support-private-businesses-and-speed-up-the-recovery-of-smes-from-covid-19/
https://www.eib.org/en/projects/pipelines/all/20200092
https://www.eib.org/en/about/initiatives/covid-19-response/index.htm


Partnership Priorities, in that it aims to support private sector development
with a focus on SMEs, increased competiveness, job creation and financial
inclusion.

Flavia Palanza, Director for Neighbouring Countries at the European
Investment Bank, made the following comment on the signature: “We are
reinforcing our partnership with Banque Misr to support the Bank’s strategy
to expand in SME financing. Our new credit line comes at a time when SMEs
need strong support to overcome the challenges created by the COVID-19
pandemic. SMEs are most vulnerable to the impact of this global crisis. We
are proud of our partnership with Banque Misr and the tangible impact that
our project will have on people’s lives in Egypt.”

“Small and medium-sized enterprises create job opportunities and add value
and innovation while delivering products and services that people need. More
than ever during these challenging times, businesses need access to finance
and affordable credit from banks. A number of EU programmes where EU grants
are pooled with loans provided by European Financial Institutions (EFIs) are
supporting businesses by offering them access to direct concessional loans or
guarantee schemes with local partner banks,” said Christian Berger,
Ambassador of the EU to Egypt.

“Last April, the EU together with its Member States and EFIs launched the
Team Europe package to help partner countries to cope with the consequences
posed by the pandemic, including its socioeconomic impact. Today our partner,
the EIB, is signing further important Team Europe funding, which will make a
real impact on SMEs and eventually on people’s lives across Egypt,” he added.

Akef El-Maghraby, Vice Chairman of Banque Misr, confirmed that the signing of
this agreement seeks to assist national companies – mainly SMEs – in
performing various activities, especially in light of the implications of the
COVID-19 crisis. Banque Misr is one of the most pioneering financial
institutions in supporting and financing SMEs, attaching great importance to
the SME sector, as the size of the financing portfolio of this sector
amounted to 20% of the total financing portfolio. This comes in line with the
directives of Central Bank of Egypt and the state’s efforts to advance the
sector in order to improve economic indicators, drive rates of economic
development, promote local products and reduce the import bill.

Akef El-Maghraby also highlighted that Banque Misr is also interested in
providing financial support to SME sector via its branch network, reaching
more than 700 branches throughout the Arab Republic of Egypt. This is coupled
with the Bank’s endeavours to provide distinctive financing mechanisms that
meet the financing needs of all projects in all sectors of economic and
service activities, which reflects in the advancement of the national
economy.

Akef El-Maghraby said that Banque Misr launched the “Express” loan for small
projects, which is considered the first integrated digital product, which
allows Banque Misr’s small project customers to submit a financing
application online via the website, without the need to visit the branch, on
a step-by-step basis with minimum procedures. The small project financing



loan is the fastest loan in Egypt and can be obtained within five days of the
date of submission, subject to applicable terms and conditions.

Banque Misr is the second largest bank in Egypt with a clear focus on SME
lending and a large retail presence across all the governorates. In 2019,
Banque Misr served more than 123 000 SMEs across the country, which makes it
one of the largest supporters of the SME sector in the country.

Since 2015, the EIB has provided €3.9 billion in support of Egyptian SMEs and
mid-caps through 15 operations, accounting for about a third of the Bank’s
portfolio in Egypt. Over these years, in line with the objectives of External
Lending Mandate and national priorities, the EIB has focused on building
fruitful relationships with those publicly and privately owned banks that are
committed to supporting SMEs and particularly with institutions willing and
able to reach out to traditionally underserved segments such as small, rural,
youth and female.


